
· Budget news 1 – Council Tax Frozen…again

At a meeting on 9th February, Suffolk County Council agreed to freeze council tax for the second consecutive year.

The council tax freeze was part of a budget package that will see savings of £26million, but which protects front-line services.  The savings will be made by cutting management and back-office costs, reducing bureaucracy and working more efficiently.  This is part of a two-year programme to deliver savings of £50million to meet the twin challenges of cuts to the money we receive from the government and increased demand for our services.

At the same meeting, the Conservative Group proposed that councillors’ allowances should not increase this year, in recognition of the current financial climate.  This means that allowances will remain unchanged for the third consecutive year.  

· Budget news 2 – Extra savings this year

According to figures for the last three months of 2011, the budget savings for 2011/12 – amounting to £42.5million - are well on track to be achieved. Indeed, at a cabinet meeting on 21st February, it was reported that, on top of those savings, an extra £5million is expected to be saved by the end of the financial year, thanks to strong financial management.  

The majority of these additional savings come from the ACS budget, with some being achieved by not filling vacant posts while re-structuring is being carried out, which in turn places a greater onus on the remaining staff.  The whole Cabinet recognised that these savings could not be made without the commitment from our staff and officers.  

· Change in Staff Numbers for Adult and Community Services (ACS)

The radical changes being delivered by ACS will achieve significant savings while improving the quality of the service.  However, something that may feature in the news in the days ahead, is the number of staff leaving ACS over the next 12 months.

In total, the number of staff within ACS will be reduced from 3,557 to 895 – a reduction of 2,662.  However, this is not because of cuts to services or a reduction in our front-line provision.  It is almost entirely because staff are moving to newly-created or other existing organisations which will continue to provide services for the council, such as library staff (nearly 500 staff) and learning disability services staff (again, nearly 500).   Crucially, this year will also see the transfer of 1,116 staff working in SCC-run residential care homes to an existing company in the independent sector – again still providing the services.  This leaves an actual total of three staff who will be taking voluntary redundancy.

These changes have mainly been developed from the bottom up - where staff in individual services have been encouraged to innovate and have initiated the change, as a way of providing a valued service for the benefit of Suffolk residents in a more effective and efficient way.
· Landmark House

The new office building that will be shared by the county council and the police - Landmark House – is due to have staff moving in this July.  The project is part of our move to cut down on office accommodation across Suffolk and work more closely with other public sector organisations – saving money and improving the way we work.  The Landmark House project is set to save the county council and police a total of £500,000 a year. 
· Country Parks update
The County Council is working hard to transfer the countryside sites to local community groups, district/borough and parish councils.  With the exception of Clare and Brandon country parks, the target date for transferring the majority of these sites is 31 March 2012, with Knettishall Heath Country Park being the first transfer completed on 20 February 2012.  With regard to the country park at Brandon, we are working closely with the local town council to transfer the site by the end of June 2012.   
Permanent, sustainable arrangements for Clare Country Park have yet to be agreed, but we are working closely with St Edmundsbury Borough Council, Clare Parish Council and Friends of Clare Country Park to develop a way forward.  In the meantime, provisional arrangements for the management of the park are being put into place with the borough council and the parish council to commence in April 2012. 

· Suffolk and Norfolk join forces with Essex to develop economic links to China

The three county councils in the east have signed an agreement to work together and create long-term opportunities for local businesses to trade and operate internationally, in particular with China.

 

The agreement will see all three county councils work together over a two-year project to target and attract new inward investment from China, focusing on the region’s strengths in the energy sector. The new agreement builds on the partnership already established between the three counties in April 2011 when the three council leaders signed a Memorandum of Understanding pledging to work together to provide the skills base that businesses in the energy sector will need to realise their growth potential.
· Suffolk sets ambition to become most active county
Community leaders in Suffolk, including county council leader Mark Bee, have pledged to work together to make our county the most active in England.

In a long-term campaign that will seek to bring to Suffolk more key sporting events and external funding, they have committed to work towards creating for Suffolk a lasting sporting and physical activity legacy from the 2012 Olympic and Paralympic Games.   The ‘Most Active County’ initiative aims to: help at least 16,700 people to be more active and lead healthier lifestyles; reduce health inequality, preventable illness and improve life chances; boost Suffolk’s economy by bringing in more income from major sporting events and reducing the costs of lost productivity through sickness absence. 
· Big Jubilee Lunch on the street party menu

Suffolk County Council is working to make it easier for people to arrange street parties in celebration of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in June.  The application process for road closures has been simplified so that the party atmosphere doesn’t have to be dampened by form filling and box ticking.

On top of this, Suffolk residents are being encouraged to get together and share their Jubilee Sunday lunch.  This is part of ‘The Big Jubilee Lunch’ a national campaign, set up by the Eden Project and backed by the county council, to bring communities closer together.

Celebrations will centre around an extended weekend on 2, 3, 4 and 5 June, and party organisers are urged to contact the county council as early as possible.
Any questions relating to any subject above please feel free to contact me on the email address below or my home phone:
lisa.chambers@suffolk.gov.uk
01638 552716
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